PROVINCIAL GRAND LODGE
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HO/ 15 - December
Dear Bro Secretary,  
May I take this opportunity to wish you and your families a very happy Christmas from all of the team at Fleet House.
Information for Lodge Secretaries

Adelphi 2 update
I am sure you will not be surprised to hear that the problems with Adelphi 2 are going to roll into 2016.
Initiation Fees

I would remind you that the Grand Lodge fee for Initiates goes up on 1st January and while forms which we forward to Grand Lodge in the first week of January are usually accepted at the previous year’s rate after then the new rate applies (£68.40). 

FIRST RISING
Grand Charity
The Provincial Grand Charity Steward, Chris Noble, has received a number of enquiries from Brethren concerning the recent flooding in Cumbria and requests that you share the following information with your members.

The Grand Charity has donated £25,000 to the Cumbria Flood Recovery Fund 2015.  The emergency grant will support individuals and families who suffer financial hardship as a result of flooding, as well as wider community relief and rebuilding projects.  A further £5,000 has also been donated directly to the Provincial Grand Master Benevolence Fund.  This will go towards helping masons and non-masons affected by the flooding in the Province of Cumberland and Westmorland.
Lodge Records

At the recent December Quarterly Communication of Grand Lodge, item 3.15 on the agenda was headed ‘Lodge Minutes’.  This was approved by Grand Lodge and is now therefore an edict and it is important that Lodge Secretaries comply.  The reason that this item has arisen is that with the increased number of Lodges closing and returning their records, it has become evident that a substantial number of Lodges are not complying. 
Your attention is also drawn to Regulation 146 [ii] regarding the maintenance of a Lodge Register.
The Provincial Archivist prepared a detailed guidance document on the keeping, conservation and storage of Lodge Records.  This was sent to all Lodge Secretaries some years ago.  If you would like a revised copy, or are a new Secretary, please request by contacting the following email briantierney@pglherts.org.  If you need any advice or assistance on the subject, please contact the same email.

Sincerely and fraternally

Hugh Oram
Distribution:  Lodge Secretaries:

cc:

Provincial Grand Master, Deputy Provincial Grand Master, Assistant Provincial Grand Masters, Provincial Senior Grand Warden, Provincial Junior Grand Warden, Provincial Grand Director of Ceremonies, Provincial Grand Almoner, Provincial Grand Charity Steward.
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